
Key policies are available via the school website or on request from the school. 

 

 

Follow us on Social Media via the school website, Instagram and Facebook! 
Please follow, like and share our page!  @sacredheartwadhurst 

 

 NEWSLETTER NO.5 SUMMER TERM – 26 MAY 2023 
 

 

MISSION IN ACTION AWARDS 
  
 
 
 

WOWs for FOUNDATION STAGE 
NURSERY:  Elowen,  Sophia, Jett, Florence, Macsen, Cecily, Dexter, 
Jasper, Oscar, Clementine, Beau and Edward C 
RECEPTION:  Amelie, Henry, Annabel and Kit 

RECEPTION 
Gabriel LOVE:  For being a great listener and showing kindness to others 

Amadea LOVE:  For being such a kind and helpful member of the class 

YEAR 1 The Whole Class 
WORSHIP:  For their hard work at school and at home to learn their lines 
and for sharing the story of Pentecost with great reverence 

YEAR 2 
Pippin LEARN:  For her super research work in ICT 

Millie LOVE:  For always being a kind and loving friend to everyone 

YEAR 3 
Annemieke LEARN:  For her wonderful story writing 

Charlie LEARN:  For working so hard in all areas but especially in Maths 

YEAR 4 
Harriet LEARN:  For her lovely art work 

Elsie LEARN:  For taking pride in her story writing 

YEAR 5 

Rafe LEARN:  For a fabulous design for his Lost Thing 

Eddie 
GROW & LEARN:  For initiating his work more independently and working 
hard on his multiplication and division facts 

YEAR 6 
The Whole Class 

LEARN & GROW:  For all their hard work with their assessments this week 
- well done! 

Jack LOVE:  For being so helpful and polite 
 

 

MUSIC 

Barney (Y3) For growth and confidence in his musicianship 

Pippin (Y2) For her helpfulness and enthusiasm in class music 

Lily (Y5) For her beautiful singing voice and hard work 

PE 

Eloise (Y5) 
 
For swimming in the Y5 and Y6 girls races at Claremont Swimming Gala  
 
 

Mae (Y5) 

Sophia (Y5) 

Orla (Y5) 

Evan (Y3) 
For excellent breast stroke demonstration 
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CONGRATULATIONS: 

• Sophie and Florence did their Karate grading 
last Sunday and achieved a Red Belt.  

• Henry (Y5) came 2nd in his age category, youth 
age 8-11, in Chimera Canterbury’s Big Boulder Bash 
climbing competition. 

• Amber (Y5) is very excited to be taking part in 
the Shetland Grand National this Saturday at 
Heathfield Show.  This is her first race with her pony 
BP, they will be racing at 10.30am and 2.30pm.  
Good luck Amber! 
 
CHITTY CHITTY BANG BANG 
Millie (Y6) and Poppy (Y4) will be 
performing in Chitty Chitty Bang Bang at 

the Assembly Hall in Tunbridge Wells.  They will be performing the 
following dates and times:    
31st May 1pm, 1st June 6pm, 2nd June 1pm and 3rd June 6pm. 
Tickets are available at:  www.assemblyhalltheatre.co.uk  
 
MATILDA 
A reminder that Coco and Lily (Y5) are performing in Matilda, and that 
the show opens at the Trinity on Bank Holiday Monday and then at 
Hever Castle on Wednesday 31st May  
If you would like to purchase tickets please follow this link: 

https://www.trinitytheatre.net/events/roald-dahls-matilda-the-musical-jr 
 
PTA NEWS 

• POSTER COMPETITION ALERT! Calling all budding designers, The PTA need someone to create a poster 
for the ‘Let’s GLOW crazy school disco’ on June 30th.  Tickets are £7 each, which includes the glow party, 
games and food!  All posters need to be named and handed into school reception by Friday 26th May 

 
MISSION STATEMENT - LOVE, LEARN, GROW, WORSHIP 
Just a gentle reminder that we are asking the children to design an emblem for our Mission Statement - LOVE, 
LEARN, GROW, WORSHIP. To enter the competition, please provide 50p which will go towards Water Aid, the 
charity that our CAFOD club are supporting. There will be prizes for the winner from each Key Stage. The 
deadline for the competition is Monday 5th June and we look forward to seeing the children's entries after half 
term. Thank you. 
 
SOCIAL MEDIA  
Just a reminder to make use of our website and media channels. The website is regularly updated with our latest 
news and events for your diary. Please check out Instagram and Facebook for even more up to date stories and 
lots of lovely photos of your children. 
 

Website: www.sacredheartwadhurst.org.uk 
Facebook: facebook.com/sacredheartwadhurst  
Instagram: @sacredheartwadhurst  
 

Please like and follow the accounts to keep up to date with everyday life at Sacred Heart and please share to 
friends and family who may also enjoy seeing what we get up to!  
 

We also use the platforms to advertise our Open Days and events and would be grateful if you could like, share 
and comment on posts wherever possible to spread Sacred Heart across the Metaverse! 
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Y6 MIXED CRICKET FESTIVAL @ MAYFIELD Friday 19th May 2023 
TEAM:  Millie, Amelie, Winnie, Louis, Jack, Fabian, Lorenzo, Gus, Amber and Mae 
The Y6 mixed cricket team was invited to a cricket festival at Mayfield School where they played a round robin 
league followed by a knock out section. In their league they played Hilden Oaks, Granville and Wadhurst. All 
games were very close with some amazing fours scored and wickets taken. They won 1 match and lost 2. This 
put them in the 5/6 play-off against Mayfield. They fielded very well keeping Mayfield's run accumulation low by 
taking a few wickets. Mayfield was very strong in the field, preventing a lot of fours being scored and taking a 
few wickets. Overall, Mayfield won by 8 runs putting Sacred Heart in 6th place. 
Thank you to the parents who supported the team and Mayfield for putting on such an amazing festival. 
 
SWIMMING GALA @ CLAREMONT Monday 22nd May 2023 
SWIMMERS:  Y6 - Louis, Jack, Fabian and Harry  

Y5 - Lorenzo, Rafe, Eloise, Mae, Orla and Sophia 
Y4 - Arthur, Isaac, Emily, Felicity and Elsie 
Y3 – Liam, Freddie, Eloise and Ottilie 

Claremont School kindly invited us to a swimming gala at their indoor pool on Monday. There were individual 
and relay races for Y4-Y6.  All the children swam brilliantly.  We had some first places from Eloise, Lorenzo, 
Emily, Elsie and the Y5 boys won their section. 
 RESULTS: Girls Y4 lost 28-30 Girls Y5 lost 25-26 Girls Y6 lost 24-34 
 Boys Y4 lost 22-36 Boys Y5 won 27-21 Boys Y6 lost 24.34 
 Overall SHS146-C202   
SPORTS PERSON AWARD:  Lorenzo 
Well done to all who swam and thank you to the parents who cheered loudly for the team.   
 
U11/10 GIRLS CRICKET v BEECHWOOD Wednesday 24th May 2023 
TEAM A:  Winnie, Annabelle, Millie, Amelie (Capt), Coco, Lily, Mae and Amber 
RESULT:  Match 1 - Lost 247-249  Match 2 – Won 219-207 
PLAYER OF THE MATCH:  Match 1 - Millie (Batting & Bowling) Match 2 – Millie (Bowling) 
TEAM B:  Bella (Capt), Emma, Jenna, Orla, Eloise, Willow and Sophia  
RESULT:  Match 1 - Lost 203-231  Match 2 - Won 219-207 
PLAYER OF THE MATCH:  Match 1 – Eloise (Batting), Bella (Bowling)  Match 2 – Bella (Batting) 
SPORTS PERSON AWARD:  Eloise 
THANK YOU!  Mrs Rose for helping with transport 
 
U11/10 BOYS CRICKET v CLAREMONT Wednesday 24th May 2023 
TEAM 1:  Jack, Fabian, Harrison, Gus, Lorenzo, Rafferty (Capt), 
Louis and Harry 

RESULT:  Lost 222 to 197 
PLAYER OF THE MATCH:  
Lorenzo (Batting) and Gus 
(Bowling) 
TEAM 2:  Myles, Rafe, Art, 
Pip, Thomas, Henry (Capt) 
and Eddie 
RESULT:  Lost 258-198 
PLAYER OF THE MATCH:  
Thomas (Batting) and Myles (Bowling)  
SPORTS PERSON AWARD: Myles 
THANK YOU!  Mrs Barratt, Mrs Conte and Mrs Pascoe 

 
U9/8 GIRLS CRICKET v ST RONANS Thursday 25th May 2023 
The Y4 & Y3 girls went to St Ronans for a coaching game. The bowling has really improved from their previous 
match.  The girls were also communicating well between the batters, gaining far more runs than their last outing.  
A great improvement – well done! 
CAPTAINS:  Y4 - Elsie and Y3 - Rose 
PLAYER OF MATCH:  Y4 Ariana (Batting) and Poppy (Bowling) - Y3 Imogen (Batting) and Octavia (Bowling) 
SPORTS PERSON AWARD:  Emily  
THANK YOU!  Thank you to St Ronans for a fantastic tea and to Mr Light who helped with transport 
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HALF TERM Mon 29th May to Fri 2nd June  

DIARY DATES 
WEEK 6 

Mon 5th June (please remember to bring in your PE kit)  

PE DAY School Shop Open 08.30-09.00 

Tue 6th June   (please remember to bring in your PE kit)  

PE DAY Foundation Stage & KS1 trip to Drusillas 09.00-15.00 

Wed 7th June   Y3 Swimming @ Mayfield   08.45-09.45 

Thu 8th June   
NO PE 

History/Geography Day  

School Shop Open  15.30-16.00 

Fri 9th June 
NO PE  

Awards Assembly  09.00 

Parent & Toddler Session 09.00-10.15 

Outdoor Sessions (Year 1 & Year 2)  

WEEK 7 

Mon 12th June 
School Shop Open 08.30-09.00 

Y3 & Y4 trip to Hever Castle  9.30-15.00 

Tue 13th June     

Wed 14th June   
Y3 Swimming @ Mayfield   08.45-09.45 

U11/10 Girls Cricket v St Ronans (HOME) 14.15 

Thu 15th June   School Shop Open  15.30-16.00 

Fri 16th June  

SPORTS DAY   

Foundation Stage Assembly + Awards  09.00 

Foundation Stage Cake Sale  10.30-11.00 

Feast of Sacred Heart Picnic  12.30-13.30 

PTA Summer Fair  16.00-18.30 

WEEK 8 

Mon 19th June 
School Shop Open 08.30-09.00 

Outdoor Sessions (Year 1 & Year 2)  

Tue 20th June     

Wed 21st June   

Y3 Swimming @ Mayfield   08.45-09.45 

Flute/Clarinet demonstration by Mrs Crowley  am 

U11 Boys Football Tournament 14.00-15.30 

Thu 22nd June   

The Good Shepherd Celebration @ Arundel 10.00-15.00 

U9/8 Girls Cricket v Beechwood (HOME)  14.15 

U9/8 Boys Cricket v Beechwood (AWAY)  

School Shop Open  15.30-16.00 

Fri 23rd June  

Themed Open Morning for Nursery  09.00-11.00 

Awards Assembly  09.00 

Outdoor Sessions (Year 1 & Year 2)  

Sun 25th June  First Holy Communion Mass @ Mayfield Chapel 10.30 

WEEK 9 

Mon 26th June 
School Shop Open 08.30-09.00 

Whole School Photo (School Photography Company) 11.00 

Tue 27th June   
Foundation Stage Open Classrooms (Nursery & Reception) 08.30-08.45 

PTA AGM 18.00 

Wed 28th June   

KS1 Open Classrooms (Y1 & Y2) 08.30-08.45 

Y3 Swimming @ Mayfield   08.45-09.45 

U11/10 Boys Cricket v Skippers (AWAY) Finish 15.45 Back to SH 16.00  

U11/10 Girls Cricket v Beechwood (HOME) 14.15 

Parent Consultations  16.00-18.00 

Thu 29th June   

LKS2 Open Classrooms (Y3 & Y4) 08.30-08.45 

Mass for St Peter and Paul (all welcome) 10.00 

School Shop Open  15.30-16.00 

Parent Consultations  17.30-19.30 

Fri 30th June  

UKS2 Open Classrooms (Y5 & Y6)   

U11/10 Mixed Biathalon @ Mayfield  09.00-12.00 

Awards Assembly  15.00 

Outdoor Sessions (Year 1 & Year 2)  
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Another busy and exciting week at Sacred Heart School 
where learning is fun! 

 
 
 
Reception and Nursery 2s went for a walk this to week to explore our local environment. We crossed roads 
safely looking left and right; we saw sheep and we looked at road names and house numbers.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year One have shared the important story of Pentecost with their friends and families.  They explained how the 
coming of the Holy Spirit gave the disciples the courage to go and spread the Good News and how this means 
that Pentecost is the birthday of the Church. They retold the story, said special prayers and danced in honour of 
this special Church celebration. 
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Year 5 have been reading a range of stories by Shaun Tan, which have 
fantastic illustrations often telling part of the story. They really enjoyed the 
story "Cicada" and made their own information posters about cicadas and 
their lifecycle. This really helped them to understand the story, which 
compares elements of working in an office to the insect lifecycle.  
Many of his stories also raise issues about being different and being an 
outsider and reactions to this. Year 5 have enjoyed debating these issues 
and thinking about how we treat those in society who are different, and 

whether we sometimes bully, ignore or 
exclude some people just because they 
don't look like us and maybe they have 
different behaviours and customs. 
Everyone really enjoyed the story of "The 
Lost Thing" and children created their 
own "Lost Things"; they drafted original 
designs and detailed descriptions for 
them. The next step in our 
English topic is to write short 
stories, with illustrations, 
which copy aspects of Shaun 
Tan's style.  
 

We have been learning about 
square and cube numbers in 
Maths, and children worked in 
pairs and then bigger groups 
to try to create the largest 
square numbers they could 

using bricks. Some groups managed to get to 6 cubed which 
was an incredible 126 bricks! 
 

This week we also harvested our potatoes and there was an amazing crop! Every child got 5 or 6 potatoes each.  
We are looking forward to seeing photos of them enjoying eating them!  

In Science, our topic this term is Plants. As part of this learning, we have looked at the 
many ways in which seeds are dispersed and the children designed posters to show the 
seven ways in which this is done. They are really bright, eye-catching and informative! 


